BEFORE THE WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION
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Dockets UE-110876 & UG-110877
Public Counsel’s Response to Bench Request / Bench Exhibit No. 9
Bench Request / Bench Exhibit No. 9:  
Commissioner Jones requested an academic or think tank study countering the criticism of the ISS peer group cited in Mr. Norwood’s testimony, Exhibit KON-7T at 30:7-12, and referred to by Ms. Feltes during her testimony at the November 29, 2012, hearing.
 
RESPONSE: 

There are a number of academic studies which examine and critique benchmarking practices for executive pay.  However, Public Counsel was not able to find an academic study which focuses solely on the ISS peer group, as requested by the Bench Request.  Notwithstanding, it is also important to note that the citation in Mr. Norwood’s testimony, and the article referred to by Ms. Feltes during the hearing, is a blog sponsored by the Harvard Law School Program on Corporate Governance.  The article is not “a Harvard Law School study” as referred to by Commissioner Jones,
 nor is it a “Harvard Law School article,” as it was characterized at the hearing by Ms. Feltes.
  
The article posted on the blog was based on a client memorandum written by guest contributor who a partner at the New York law firm of Davis Polk & Wardell LLP.  A copy of the author’s online firm bio is attached hereto as Attachment A.  A complete copy of the blog posting is attached hereto as Attachment B.  A full copy of the client memorandum which the blog posting was based on is attached hereto as Attachment C.  A copy of the blog’s welcome page, which notes that the views expressed on the blog are attributable only to the individuals expressing them, is attached hereto as Attachment D.
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